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2001 Conference Set For Chattanooga

JOIN US IN CHATTANOOGA THIS YEARII

The sixth annual Tennessee Back-
flow Prevention Association will be
held this year in Chattanooga, on
Thursday and Friday, March 29th &
30th 2001. The conference will be
expanded this year to a day and a
half. Also included will be a banquet
on Thursday night with Richard
Clary being the speaker. Several
great discussions have been lined up
along with a panel discussion on
backflow prevention in Tennessee.
The conference registration along
with hotel information can be found
on the center insett, pages 5 and 6.

President's Message

David Kellogg,
TBPA President

The newsletter is finally
back and I would like to
thank Angel Goike and
Brent Ogles for their
efforts to get it out.
Brent and Angel are
requesting that members
submit articles for future
issues of the newsletter.

The annual TBPA
conference will be held
March 29-30, 2001 in
Chattanooga, TN, 1
would like to encourage

all members to attend.
This year’s conference
will be a two-day event,
featuring nationally
recognized speakers.

As always [ am
encouraging our
members to become
more involved in the
activities of the
association. Even
though the Training
Committee’s proposal
has been approved and
submitted to TDEC,
there is still much work
to be done.

CHATTANOOGA

J\arriott
CONVENTION CENTER

Volunteers Needed

Our Treasurer of several years, Becky
Thompson of Madison Utilities, is hav-
ing to step down due to personal rea-
sons. We need someone in the Associa-
tion to step up and take her place! If
you have a mind for numbers and would
like to help the Association, please con-
tact one of the officers or directors listed
inside the front cover of the newsletter
before the conference in March. If you
have any questions you can also contact
someone on the list inside the front
cover and they can answer most of your
questions or point you to the best person
to help you. A replacement for Becky
will hopefully be named at the Board of
Directors meeting on Wednesday night,
March 28.
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Tennessee Training Calendar

®» The Tennessee Association of Utility Dis-
tricts (TAUD): Cross Connection Renewal
Classes for Municipalities and Basic Cross
Connection Training Classes for contractors are
availible. Other classes may be available. Call
Greg Baker at TAUD, 615-896-9022 for further
information.

e Memphis Light, Gas & Water (MLGW):
Classes are held in the greater Memphis Tennes-
see area on an annual basis. Call 901-528-4720 for
further information.

¢ Plumbers and Pipefitters Local Union 572,
Nashville, Tennessee: Backflow Classes for Ap-
“prenticesand Joutneyman, contact Mike Trigy at
615-254-7235 for further information.

o  To /st or update your training class here please contact
Angel Goike at 931-553-2489

Upcoming Events

March 28, 2001 — TBPA Meeting — Chattanooga, TN

March 29-30, 2001 — TBPA Conference 2001 — Chattanooga,
TN

April 23 — April 25, 2001 — 17th Annual ABPA International
Conference Kansas City, MO

Astra
INDUSTRIAL
SERVICES, INC.

NATIONAL BACKFLOW PARTS & DEVICES SPECIALISTS

(805) 499-8729 e« (800) 776-1464 ¢ FAX (805) 499-9084

3525 OLD CONEJO ROAD, SUITE 104, N.P., CA 91320
P.O. BOX 888 ¢ NEWBURY PARK, CA 91319

Mid Tenn
Backflow Prevention

Testing and Repairs of Backflow Preventers
Cross Connection Surveys

State Cert. #2830
RANDY WALL Mobile 931-801-2790
931-358-9271 1-800-319-9011 PIN 00

Tennessee Department of Environment
and Conservation ~ Cross Connection Control
Training Classes

Fleming Training Center
2022 Blanton Drive
Mutfreesboto, TN 37129
615-898-8090

The classes offered by the Fleming Training Center are free of charge to
any person who wishes to attend. Written registration is required, how-
ever, 2 minimum of thirty days in advance of the class. Confirmation let-
ters for all classes/seminats will be sent out to registrants approximately
three weeks prior to class and will contain pertinent details regatding ex-
act location, class content, and matetials. For information on class con-
tent for Cross Connection Control Workshops call Mr. Robert Lashlee at
615-532-0164 or Brent Ogles at 615-898-8090.

Cross Connection Control Workshop (BASIC) (4 days) (Textbook:
None) Classes are at the Fleming Training Center in Murfreesboro unless
otherwise indicated.

- January 16 - 19, 2001

-March 13 - 16, 2001

- April 24 - 27, 2001 - Knoxville

- May 22 - 25, 2001 - Kingspott

*June 5 - 8, 2001

- June 26 - 29, 2001 - Jackson

*July 17 - 20, 2001

- August 14 - 17, 2001 - Kingsport

- September 11 - 14, 2001 - Knoxville

October 16 - 19, 2001

*November 13 - 16, 2001

Cross Connection Control Workshop (RENEWAL) (2 days)
(Textbook: None) Classes ate at the Fleming Training Center in Mur-
freesboro unless otherwise indicated.

- February 7 - 8, 2001

- Apnil 23— 24, 2001- Knoxville

May 21 - 22, 2001 - Kingsport

- June 25 - 26, 2001 - Jackson

+July 23 - 24, 2001

- August 13 - 14, 2001 - Kingsport

* September 10 - 11, 2001 - Knoxville

* December 6 - 7, 2001
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TBPA Conference 2000-Gatlinburg

Gatlinburg, TN proved to be an
ideal location for the 2000 Con-
ference for the Tennessee Back-
flow Prevention Association.
Conference attendance was
high at approximately 80 atten-
dees including speakers. The
Conference was packed with
informative speakers and ven-
dors from around the country.
All areas of ctoss connection
control were represented from
the installers to the
regulatory agencies.

Speakers for the 2000
Conference wete
Douglas Creagor, an
attorney with exper-
tise on Cross Con-
nection Control, Jack
Poole, the ABPA
President and Jim
Purzycki, from
BAVCO.

Mzt. Creagor kept at-
tendees on theit toes
with his exciting talk
concerning the im-
portance of liability
and responsibility in
the backflow field.

M:t. Poole provided much
needed information on the di-
tection of ABPA and what we
could look forward to in the fu-
ture. Mt. Poole advocated the
importance of active participa-
tion within the ABPA organiza-
tion both at the national and
local levels to make the organi-

WHAT A SUCCESS!

zation strong.

Mr. Purzycki, as always, deliv-
ered an impressive presentation
on the improvements in the
cross connection industry. He
informed the conference about
what direction the Federal gov-
ernment was likely to take in the
near future concerning back-
flow regulations and what we
needed to do to be ready and

have successful Cross Connec-
tion Programs.

Also, for the first time the
TBPA presented two recogni-
tion awards for Outstanding
Contributions to the field of
Backflow and to the Tennessee
Chapter. The recipients of
these two distinguished awards

wete Robert Lashlee, for his
many years of dedicated setvice
to the Backflow industry and
Larry Stinnett, for his commit-
ment and continued setvice to
the Tennessee Chapter.
Thanks, to both of these out-
standing men, they have helped
make many successful Cross
Connection Programs through-
out the state. TBPA intends to
continue the recognition pro-
gram at future con-
ferences.

During the after-
noon, TAUD,
hosted a gauge ac-
curacy seminar for
backflow test kits.
Test kits were veri-
fied for accuracy
using a set of watet
columns recom-

| mended by the
Foundation for

#9) Cross Connection
9] Control. Most
gauges were deter-
mined to be accu-

] rate, but many
wete discovered to
be reading incot-
rectly. Once a gauge has been
determined to be out of calibra-
tion, it must be sent to the
manufacturer or qualified cetti-
fication lab for service.

.

Winter 2001 Page 3



Robert W. Lashlee

Dawid Draughon,
Director, Division of Water Supply

After 43 1/2 years of setvice to
the citizens, water utility op-
erators and water system man-
agers of Tennessee, Robert W.
Lashlee has decided it is time
to pursue some of his many
other intetests. On Februaty
28, 2001, Robert Lashlee will
retire from state service..

In the spring of 1957, Julian R.
Fleming became the Director of
the Tennessee Division of Sani-
tary Engineering following the
death of R. P. Ferrell. Robert
Lashlee was one of the first per-
sons hired by Mr. Fleming.
Robert came to work for the Di-
vision on September 3, 1957 as a
Junior Sanitary Engineer. Some
of Robert’s first duties were con-
ducting sanitary sutveys, investi-
gating complaints, troubleshoot-
ing water system problems, and
training operators. Later on he
became involved in the state’s
fluoridation program and was
responsible for purchasing and
overseeing the installation of
fluoridation equipment in com-
munity water systems. Robert
was later in charge of the review
and approval of water projects.

In the early 1970’s, Robert be-
came mote focused on the issue
of cross connections and began
efforts to develop the cross con-
nection program as we know it
today. Ptior to Robert’s involve-
ment very little emphasis had

been placed on cross connec-
tions even though state law pro-
hibited the creation of a cross
connection in a public water sys-
tem. Robert was responsible for
developing training classes spe-
cifically directed toward develop-
ing and implementing a cross
connection program in a public
water system. ‘These training

programs lead to the establish-
ment of a certification program
for persons installing and testing
backflow protection devices.
Robert also authoted Tennes-
see’s Cross Connection Manual.
Robert has dedicated over 25
years of his state career to the
cross connection program and
could be considered the father of
Tennessee’s Cross Connection
Program.

While with the state, Robert has
been an active member of the
Tennessee Water and Wastewa-

ter Association (TWWA), the
American Water Works Associa-
tion (AWWA), and the Tennes-
see Chapter of the American
Backflow Prevention Association
(ABPA). Robert has served as
Chair of the Kentucky-
Tennessee Section of AWWA
and is a recipient of the Fuller
Award. Robett is a life member
of AWWA and was selected for

Honorary Life Membership in-

the Tennessee Chapter of
ABPA. Robert has been a regis-
tered professional engineer in
Tennessee since September 23,
1963 and is among the very few
who has also achieved recogni-
tion by the American Sanitary
Engineering Intersociety Board.’

With Robert’s retirement the Di-
vision of Water Supply loses 43
1/2 years of experence and
knowledge that will be extremely
hard to replace. Few individuals
have been as dedicated to a pro-
gram as Robert has been con-
cerning cross connections. In
reviewing past records, no other
person has given so much of
himself or herself to Tennessee’s
water supply program as Robert
Lashlee.

We wish Robert the very best as
he pursues other interests and
takes more time to spend with
his family, his new grandchild
and his lovely wife Georgia.
Thanks for your dedication and
service to the water supply in-

dustry.
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SAFE-T-COVERT™ Enclosures

Gerald Pruzitt, PE
Ouwner, Safe-T-Cover

HydtoCowl, Inc. was the brainstotm of
Mt. Dean Davenpott, a veteran utility con-
tractor with 30+ years of experience in-
stalling water and fire sprinkler mains.
Dean recognized the need for a standard-
ized design for an aboveground enclosure
fot backflow assemblies that provided ade-
quate freeze protection and easy access for
testing and maintenance while being cost
effective and simple to install. HydroCowl,
Inc. began selling enclosures in the Nash-
ville, TN. area in the late 1980’s.

During 1998, HydroCowl began research-
ing new trade names for its enclosure
products as a response to concerns from
reps and distributors across the U.S. that
HydroCowl was losing the name recogni-
tion game to its primaty enclosure com-
petitor. The new trade name and logo,
SAFE-T-COVER™ | was adopted in the
summer of 1999. To much of the industry
outside Tennessee, HydroCowl is now
known as SAFE-T-COVER™ . SAFE-T-
COVER™ has manufacturer’s reps from
Nova Scotia, Canada in the east to Hawaii
in the west.

SAFE-T-COVER™ enclosutes are manu-
factured with a metal skin (aluminum, gal-
vanized steel or stainless steel), 1.5” insula-’
tion (R 10), removable access doots, and
hinged roofs on some models. Standard
enclosute sizes range from %" single back-
flow preventets through installation of dual

Manufacturer Spotlight:

] B e Pt

10” assemblies. Safe-T-Cover enclosures
provide freeze protection through a pat-
ented, liquid-tight slab-mount heating sys-
tem which is designed to withstand water
spray from a Reduced Pressure assembly
relief valve. The slab-mount heater is in-
stalled directly onto the concrete slab and
provides consistent heating from the low-
est to the highest point of the installation.
Standard wall mount heaters, which must
be installed away from spraying water, and
heat cables are also offered.

Safe-T-Covet’s customer service is second
to none. Three Cad technicians provide
suppott on project design
work, creating details of the
enclosure and the enclosed
L backflow preventer, meter,
control valve, etc. The Safe-
T-Cover sales support staff
is expedenced in system de-
} sign and installation as well
as the water industry. Most
¢ customer orders are shipped
b from stock.

i As more and more cities and
states recognize the need to

fl create effective cross con-
nection control programs,
the consideration of how to

install backflow preventers dtives the need
for enclosures. The need for installation
of Reduced Pressure (RP) assemblies in
enclosutes is an easy consideration for the
industry due to the high volume of poten-
tial water relief. Double Check (DC) as-
semblies have historically been installed
below grade in the Southeast; however, the
tide is changing. The State of Mississippi
adopted new regulations for cross connec-
tion control, Part 301 of their Primary
Drinking Watet Regulations, effective Au-
gust 1998. The new Mississippi regualtion
requites RP and (DC) assembly installation
above grade. The Autumn 1997 addition
of USC FCCCHR’s Cross Talk wamed of
the potential contamination through the
test cocks of DC assemblies installed be-
low grade.

The Safe-T-Cover line of enclosures and
heaters enjoys continued growth through
the extraordinary effotts of its reps, dis-
tributors, and friends in the industry. Safe-
T-Cover is committed to suppotrting the
cross connection and drinking water indus-
try’s efforts to effectively provide commu-
nities clean and safe drinking water.
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TBPA Conference2001

Tennessee Backflow Prevention Association

The Sixth Annual Conference of the Tennessee Backflow Prevention Association will be held at the beautiful Chat-
tanooga Martiott in downtown Chattanooga, Tennessee. We promise you a day and a half of information and edu-
cation. Topics will provide you with the knowledge and tools to assist your backflow prevention and cross connec-
tion control efforts.

Returning to speak by popular demand will be legal expert Attorney Douglas Cregor of Cregor Law Firm. Be
sure to bring your legal questions and liability issues for Mr. Creagor to address.
Noted backflow Jzm Purgycki, owner of BAVCO, will address repairs and current state of the

backflow prevention industry and his view of the future. Jim has received the Lifetime

Achievement Award by the ABPA.

5

Richard Clary, original Division 3 Director of ABPA and winner of the Lifetime Achievement _‘ - |

Award in 1992, will be speaking on thermal expansion. He will also be the key-
note speaker during the awards banquet.

Mike Lueck, MidWest Instruments national representative, will give a presenta-
tion concerning test kit certification and repairs.

Larry Stinnett, owner of Backflow Specialist Company, past President of ABPA
and currently Vice-President of TBPA, will speak on private vs. public testing.
The TBPA Awards for Excellence will be presented during a dinner banquet on
Thursday evening.

The best backflow trades show in Tennessee, with all the manufacturers and
vendots. )

CEU credits toward any water, wastewater, collection or distribution certificate,

Conference Fee
$100 TBPA Member
$150 Non-Member
Postmarked after March 1 add
325
Lodging Fee
$79.00 per night
Plus Applicable Tax
Please Contact Hotel
and mention TBPA for
discounted rate.
Chattanooga Marriott

1-800-228-9290
423/756-0002

TBPA Conference 2001
Thursday and Friday, March 29 from 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM and March 30 from 8:00 to 12:00
Chattanooga Marriott, Chattanooga, Tennessee

[Name: Before March Ist:
TBPA Member - $100
Company: Non-Member - $150
Registrations received after
Address/St/Zip: March Istadd 325
Guest banquet tickets $25
Phone: Fax:
Enclose check payable to:
Tennessee Backflow
e-mail: T-Shirt Size Prevention Association
(for free t-shirt)

Please mail this completed form with payment to:

TBPA Conference 2001 — Lori Bachus ¢/o TAWC, P.O. Box 6338, Chattanooga, TN 37401.
For more info contact Dave Birkholz (treebirk@yahoo.com) at (865)458-2091
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Here’s how to get there:

From Atlanta take 1-75 N to [-24 W to
Route 27, exit at Martin Luther King Blvd.

From Knoxville take 1-75 S to 1-24 W to
Route 27, exit at Martin Luther King Blvd.

From Nashville take 1-24 E to Route 27, exit at Martin
Luther King Blvd.

Turn right a stop light onto Carter Street and continue
two blocks and hotel is on the left.

Reservations must be made by Wednesday, March 7,
2001. The specials rates for Thursday and Friday are
879 a night. You must tell them you are with
Tennessee Backflow Prevention Association to
receive discount.

CHATTANOOGA

A\arriott.

AT THE CONVENTION CENTER

2 Carter Plaza
Chattanooga, TN 37402
(423) 756-0002
Fax (423) 265-8735

To make room reservation call
1/800-228-9290 or 423/756-0002 Monday through
Friday 8:30 a.m. until 6:00 p.m. (EST).

For more info contact either:

Lori Bachus 423/755-7601 (Ibackus@amwater.com)
or

Kim Dalton 423/755-7613 (kdalton@amwater.com)

CONFERENCE AGENDA
Thursday, March 29, 2001 Pﬁday, March 30, 2001
7:30 —8:30  Registration :
8:30 - 9:00 Opening Session 8:30 - 9:00 Registration
9:00 — 9:45 Jim Purzycki — Repairs 9:00—9:45 Mike Lueck — Test Kit Certification
9:45—-10:00 Break and Repair

10:00 — 10:45 Richard Clary — Thermal Expansion
10:45 —11:00 Break
11:00 — 11:45 Larry Stinnett —

Testing (Private vs. Public)

11:45-1:00 Lunch

1:00-2:30  Doug Cregor — Liabilities for Testers
and Utilities

2:30-3:00 Break

3:00 —4:00  Jim Purzycki — Backflow Programs

4:00-6:00 Free Time

6:00—7:00  Social Hour (Cash Bar)

7:00 - 8:30  Awards Dinner — Richard Clary
Keynote Speaker

9:45—-10:00 Break

10:00 — 11:30 Panel Discussion —Brent Ogles
Moderator - Proposed State Tester
Certification Changes

11:30 — 12:00 Closing Session

Winter 2001
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